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Dear Praying Friends,
“Thank you for being here. If you were not here, I would not be saved.” These were wonderful words to 
hear from 12-year-old Russell who had gotten saved the previous night. Russell is a hearing Korean 
student who came to the Bill Rice Ranch as part of a larger group trip to the United States. I was privileged
to teach the hearing Koreans during the last week of Deaf camp.

Even though they had each chosen American sounding first names, they still used
their Korean last names at camp. At least until the last couple of days when they all
decided to choose a new last name. They ended up with names like Watermelon,
Strawberry, Banana and Mango. As someone with the last name of Peach, I choose to
believe it was out of honor and respect. Though, I’m not sure.

Thank you for your prayers concerning our ministry at the Bill Rice Ranch this
summer. I enjoyed seeing Deaf saved in each of the four weeks as I preached and
taught alongside the other ministry workers. In total there were 18 Deaf saved in the
weeks I was there along with dozens of hearing young people.

Nigeria
I am excited to go to Nigeria to be with my friend Wale Orekan for his summer camp. When I was there in 
2009 as Bro. Wale was getting started in Deaf ministry. Now he is very involved in  training the Deaf to be 
pastors. I will be speaking in a week of camp for both hearing and Deaf. Camp will be September 3-8, with 
the whole trip going from August 31 to September 13.

The cost of the trip is about $2500. That includes the plane ticket, visa, lodging, food and possibly helping 
my friend Frank Laurent from Tanzania join me for the week. If you remember I visited Frank in 
September of last year. By connecting Bro. Frank and Bro. Wale together I think we can see some 
collaboration in ministry that will help both of them as they seek to reach the Deaf for Christ.

I have been able to do several of my recent trips without needing to raise extra funds. However, on this 
trip I need your help. Any donation you could make towards the cost of the trip would be a great help. You 
can send donations to BIO marked “Peach Nigeria.” Thank you for your help to make this trip possible.

You may know that I had planned to do a trip to Nigeria last December. For some reason God did not give 
me peace about the trip at that time. But now I am very excited to see what God will do while I am in 
Nigeria for almost 2 weeks.

25th Anniversary
Last month I wrote about my parent’s 50th wedding anniversary. Now Stephanie and I are celebrating our 
25th. We look forward to many more years serving God together. We will celebrate August 28th, just before 
my trip to Nigeria. This is also the start to our 25th year of full-time ministry.

Thank you for being a friend to our ministry and to us personally. We appreciate you praying about how 
God would have you support the Nigeria trip.
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